DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – August 14, 2008

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, August 14, 2008.  Chairman Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Debra Berenbroick, Pam Carter, Pete Debibar, Bill Dennison, Lauri Duesler, Chuck Goodlet, and Kim Shepherd.  Those absent were:  Tony Garrison. Shelly Hendricks, and Chelsie Mansell.

ORDER # 09-13 - ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Lauri Duesler to adopt the agenda for the August regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-14 - APPROVAL OF THE JULY MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Lauri Duesler and seconded by Pam Carter to approve the minutes of the July regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-15 - APPROVAL OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The council members all received copies of the June report, the annual 07-08 report, and the July monthly financial report.  After a couple of questions, the motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Kim Shepherd to approve the June 2008, the annual 2007-08, and July 2008 financial reports, the Bingo reports, and instructional funds reports.

ORDER # 09-16 - APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Pam Carter to approve the personnel recommendations since the last meeting.  Additional hires approved in August included Jacinta Conwell as an English teacher, Betty Jo Hakanson as an instructional assistant, Jarrett Kirkpatrick and James Lark as security officers, Lori Phillips as bookkeeper, Sheron Browning as front office clerk, and Joyce O’Bryan as Central Office Speech Pathologist placement.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Denise Kellam, Mary Parker, and Michelle Russell were present at the August SBDM meeting.

ORDER # 09-17 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF THE JUNE MEETING MINUTES - The motion was made by Lauri Duesler and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the minutes of the June regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-18 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Lauri Duesler and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the May monthly financial reports, the Bingo report, and instructional funds report.

ORDER # 09-19 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JULY PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Lauri Duesler and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the July decision to approve personnel recommendations.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mr. Dennison’s curriculum report included a brief synopsis of the “No Child Left Behind” scores, with the new scores showing improvement in different subgroup areas.  An Assessment calendar has been distributed to all staff members for the upcoming school year.

ORDER # 09-20 – APPROVAL OF AVID CLUB FOR NORTH HARDIN – Michelle Russell and Mary Parker were present at the meeting to request the approval of a new club – the AVID Club – for the AVID program.  Ms. Russell distributed a brochure outlining that AVID is a national program to address students who are planning to attend college.  Ms. Parker conducted a power-point presentation detailing the club’s bylaws and guidelines.  The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Kim Shepherd to approve the creation of the AVID club.

MATH CAMP REVIEW – Mr. Dennison asked Ms. Parker to give a brief review of the two-week Math Camp held at North Hardin during the summer for upcoming 9th graders who struggled with math in middle school.

POLICY UPDATE – Mr. Dennison reported that the Ad Hoc committee on SBDM bylaws and policy review had met once and will meet again prior to the next meeting.

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· The council members received copies of the monthly student accident report, the 2008-09 drill and meeting schedule, an SBDM council member listing, and an email from central office regarding the Local Planning Committee (the LPC is on hold for now).

· Class meetings were held with each class group.

· Open House will be held on Monday, August 18, from 6-8 pm.

· Five of the 10 Hardin County Schools Distinguished Alumni were North Hardin graduates.

· Mr. Dennison briefly reviewed construction issues with the council members.

ORDER # 09-21 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF TITLE I BUDGET – Ms. Denise Kellam was present at the meeting to discuss the Title I Budget and program.  The school allocation is set by the Central Office based on each individual school’s needs.  North Hardin’s budget includes salaries for three certified teachers (Denise Kellam, Monica Irving, and Crad Jaggers), and 2 classified staff members (Melissa Neary and B. J. Hakanson), and an allocation for parent involvement.  The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to approve the Title I Budget for 2008-09.

ORDER # 09-22 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Pam Carter to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

